
 

 

19 September 2019 
 
 
The Honourable Justice Ross AO 
President Fair Work Commission 
11 Exhibition Street 
Melbourne VIC 3000 
 
Via email: amod@fwc.gov.au 
 
Dear Justice Ross, 
 
4 yearly review of modern awards Section 157 proceeding (C2019/5255) 
 
I refer to your statement in the above matter dated 27 August 2019. In 
response to the questions raised in the statement, the ANMF makes the 
following submissions: 
 
1. It agrees with the provisional view that the awards with classifications 

requiring undergraduate degrees should be referred to a separate Full 
Bench for review;  

 
2. It is appropriate that  the Nurses Award 2010 be included in the priority 

group; 
 
3. It agrees with the proposal that the review commence after the 

determination of the IEU’s work value application1 in respect of the 
Teachers Award 2010 has been made; 

 
4. It is appropriate for the review to be conducted on the Commission’s 

own motion pursuant to  s157 of the Act; 
 
5. The inclusion of the Nurses Award in Attachment A is accurate. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Kristen Wischer 
Senior Industrial Officer 
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